

## **Brockhurst Primary School**

Avery Lane, Gosport, Hants. PO12 4SL Telephone: (023) 9258 0471

E-mail: <a href="mailto:adminoffice@brockhurst.hants.sch.uk">adminoffice@brockhurst.hants.sch.uk</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:www.brockhurst.hants.sch.uk">www.brockhurst.hants.sch.uk</a>

Headteacher: Mrs S Kohli

Tuesday 20th May 2025

# Sports Day 2025 Monday 23rd June (Weather Permitting)

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are really excited to be able to invite you to attend our Sports Day on **Monday 23rd June**. Sports Day is a whole school event with competitive races and lots of opportunities to encourage good sportsmanship. Children will compete in 'House Teams' and contribute to their team's overall score with infant races taking place in the morning and junior races in the afternoon.

Children should wear their school PE kit to school on this day (no sports kits i.e., football, rugby etc.) and ensure that they bring a sun hat, water bottle and come to school wearing sun cream. Children should remove all jewellery. If your child wears studs that cannot be removed, please provide surgical tape to cover them. Long hair must be tied back.

#### **NORTH CAMPUS**

Sports Day for our infant children will start at approximately 9.30am on the North Campus and we anticipate to be finished by 11.45am. The children on North Campus will return to their classrooms at 11.45am to use the toilet, wash their hands and collect their lunch.

#### **LUNCHTIME**

Parents are invited to stay for a family picnic lunch on this day on either North or South Campus. Please complete the form below to let us know your child's lunch arrangement for the day. If you have a child on both campuses and would like your family to eat together on one site this can also be requested using the same form. We will arrange for south campus children to be brought across to the north campus.

Please complete the below form by Friday 13th June as the form will close for replies then:

### **Sports Day Lunch Arrangements**

\*Please note there will not be any hot school dinners on this day.\*

You are also welcome to bring your own family picnic lunch to share. Please remember we are a 'nut free' school. Parents will need to be responsible for the supervision of their child (and younger siblings) until they are returned back to their class teacher at the end of lunchtime.



**Courage Ownership Respect Excellence** 

#### **Reserve Date:**

Please note that if we have to cancel sports day due to the weather, we will use the reserve date of Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> of July, you will still need to send your child in with a packed lunch if you have not ordered one through school.

At the end of lunchtime on North Campus, the infant children will line up in their normal places and go back into school to carry on with afternoon lessons. This will allow parents and other family members the opportunity to focus on their child/ren taking part in the junior races. The junior children will line up to be taken back to South Campus to join their class ready for their races.

The children on South Campus will return to their classes at 12.45 so they can prepare for their races in the afternoon. This will allow staff the opportunity to set up equipment.

A bell will be rung to indicate the end of lunch.

Providing we have enough parent volunteers, Friends of Brockhurst hope to be able to offer refreshments of tea, coffee, water and canned drinks on both campuses throughout the day. Prices will start at 50p.

#### **SOUTH CAMPUS**

Sports Day for our junior children will start at approximately 1.15pm on South Campus. At 12:45pm staff will need to set up for sports day so please don't be offended if you are asked to move your picnic to a different area.

Once the races have been completed, all children will return to their classes before being seen out at the end of the day. We expect that sports day will finish about 3pm and children will go back to class with their teachers to get ready for the end of the day and see the children out at the usual time of 3:25pm.

We hope that you will be able to join us, all family members are welcome. You will be able to watch the events from designated areas around the race stations. Although Sports Day is an exciting event, we ask that parents stay within these areas (other than at lunchtime) and do not call children over to them so that we can ensure that all children are supervised appropriately.

If there is time, we may also invite parents to join us for a race so remember to bring your trainers!

Fingers crossed for good weather. We will make any weather-based decisions on the morning of sports day and inform you by a message on Arbor.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Leach (PE Lead)



**Courage Ownership Respect Excellence** 

'Dive into learning, set sail for success!'